
 

 
      

              

 Town of Buffalo 
   PUTNAM COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA 

 

    OFFICE OF THE RECORDER 
    townofbuffalo@frontier.com 

www.buffalo.wv.gov 

 

    

 
 Buffalo Academy - 1849 

 

 

P.O. BOX 307,   153 FRANKLIN STREET,   BUFFALO, WV  25033      TEL# (304)937-2041      FAX# (304) 937-3956 

 

Town Council Meeting 

April 1, 2019 

 

Meeting called to order by Mayor Cain at 7:00 P.M. 

Doug Pierson, Terry Parsons, Leah Higginbotham, and Barbara Reed were present. 

The Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Barbara Reed made motion to approve the March minutes as read, Doug Pierson seconded, 

motion carried unanimously. 

 

Leah Higginbotham made motion to approve payments from March 1st through present date, 

Terry Parsons seconded, motion carried unanimously.  

 

Chief Will Jordan gave the police report. 

 

Mayor Cain introduced Travis Blankenship, who asked Council if his team would be allowed to 

use the #4 ballfield for practice. He mentioned that his North Putnam team was primarily made 

up of kids from Buffalo. 

 

Doug Pierson made a motion to approve Travis Blankenship’s request to use the fields, Terry 

Parsons seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

 

Mayor Cain handed Council an emailed request from Denny Paugh, Assistant Principal of GW 

Middle School. He is asking Council to waive the usage fees for the use of 2 softball fields 

during the end of season tournament which will be held from Late April into Early May for 

about 3-4 days. He stated that the middle school will not directly profit from the tournament, and 

that the Town could run concessions during the tournament if they choose.  

 

Doug Pierson made motion to approve GW Middle School request to waive field usage fees for 

the duration of the tournament, Barbara Reed seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

 

Mayor Cain brought up for discussion hiring a part-time town worker to assist the current town 

employee with the general town maintenance duties. He mentioned that a flyer will be made and 

posted throughout the town. 

 

 

Doug Pierson made motion to approve financial statement, Barbara Reed seconded, motion 

carried unanimously. 
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Mayor Cain Mentioned that Vandalia agreed to put the pump station in and run sewer at the edge 

of their property allowing for the possibility to extend town limits to provide sewer for future 

developments. He said that they also expect to break ground next month. 

 

Mayor Cain mentioned that he is trying to work with the State Attorney General’s Office to get 

ownership of the Town’s streets back so we can fix them.  

 

Mayor Cain introduced Travis Blankenship who asked Council that if an owner of a Mexican 

restaurant would want to come to Buffalo, if they would be able to get an alcohol license. 

Council told him to tell them to come in and file the necessary paperwork.  

 

Doug Pierson made motion to adjourn, Barbara Reed seconded, meeting adjourned at 7:40 P.M. 

 

Attendance:  Susan S., Belford Jividen, Donnie Jordan, Travis Blankenship, Chief Will Jordan, 

Ronnie Harris, Herman Jividen, Amanda Runion. 
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